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Petrobras on Institutional Relations and Sustainability 
Officer 
—  

Rio de Janeiro, November 11, 2021 – Petróleo Brasileiro S.A. – Petrobras informs that its Board of 
Directors, at a meeting held today, approved the dismissal of Roberto Furian Ardenghy from the 
position of Institutional Relations and Sustainability Officer, as of 12/15/2021. Rafael Chaves Santos 
was elected for this position and will take office on 12/16/2021. 

Rafael Chaves Santos is an engineer, with postgraduate degrees in both Finance and Economics. He 
joined Petrobras in January 2019 and since then has contributed extensively to the company's 
strategic repositioning: (a) construction of the terms of commitment to opening up the refining and 
natural gas markets that promoted greater regulatory adequacy; (b) coordination, preparation, and 
approval of the Strategic Plans (2020-24 and 2021-25) that reaffirm Petrobras' commitment to 
accelerating the transformation of Brazilian resources (pre-salt) into wealth, in a context of energy 
transition; (c) chairman of the board of directors of group companies (TBG and Transpetro); (d) 
advisor to the global investment fund of the Oil and Gas Climate Initiative (OGCI), headquartered in 
London. Previously, he played several roles, with emphasis on his time at the Central Bank of Brazil, 
as an executive at Vale and as an economics professor at FGV. At Petrobras he held the position of 
Executive Strategy Manager. 

The appointment of the Executive Director was subject to prior analysis by the People Committee of 
the Petrobras’ Board of Directors. 

Petrobras thanks Roberto Furian Ardenghy for his leadership, dedication, and contribution to the 
company and for his important work leading the Institutional Relations and Sustainability Executive 
Office since May 2019. Roberto Ardenghy was the first Sustainability Director, responsible for 
consolidating this theme in Petrobras' Senior Management, with emphasis on the creation of the 
Climate Change executive management, which reinforced the growing importance of the energy 
transition in the company. We highlight his contribution to the ambition of achieving net zero 
greenhouse gas emissions from operations under Petrobras control (scopes 1 and 2). 
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